CONSERVATION

ON GUARD

FOR THE WEST

BY BOB SEXTON

HEN IT COMES to

conservation projects

and advocacy, Canada’s
fish and game associations work
for the benefit of all anglers and
hunters, not just their members.
Here's a look at some of the latest
initiatives from the Alberta Fish
and Game Association, Saskatch-
ewan Wildlife Federation and
Manitoba Wildlife Federation.

FISH AND GAME ASSOCIATION
NEWS, PROGRAMS AND MORE

MANITOBA: INFLUENTIAL FRIENDS
Having allies in key positions in the
Manitoba government is proving to
be a boon for the Manitoba Wildlife
Federation (MWF) when it comes to
achieving its goals and initiatives. So
observes Chris Heald, a former MWF
board member who was appointed
executive director last fall. Along with
the federation’s managing director,
Carly Deacon, he helps oversee the
MWF's overall operations, focusing
primarily on government relations.

In particular, Heald points to the
fact that a former MWF managing
director, Rob Olson, is now the head
of the province's Fish and Wildlife
department. That gives the federa-
tion a built-in ally with an in-depth
knowledge of the pressing issues in the
conservation world, he says.

As well, notes Heald, the current
Minister of Agriculture and Resource
Development, Blaine Pedersen, is an
avid angler and hunter who is also
supportive of the MWF's mission.
What such connections mean on a
practical level, he says, is that the
federation now has the government's
ear more than ever.

“In the past, even when I was on

THE MWF'S EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
CHRIS HEALD, AND HIS SON ANDREW

the board, every time you had an

issue. you wrote a letter to the minis-
ter or the premier and you waited the
standard three months to get a reply
from a bureaucrat,” Heald says. “Now,
instead of writing a letter, we're pick-
ing up the phone and saying, ‘Hey, this
is what's going on,” and they're giving
us a bunch of leeway to come up with
a solution.”

Thanks to such connections, the
MWEF has recently achieved goals such
as the first round of quota buy backs
from commercial fishermen on Lake
Winnipeg, as well as the implemen-
tation of minimum mesh sizes, all of
which should help the lake's belea-
guered walleye population. Heald also
points to Minister. Pedersen’s support in
fast-tracking the MWF's online hunter
education program.

“We got those changes made, and
part of that is the minister allowing us
to collaborate and work with his guys
to make it happen,” he says. “It's a co-
operative approach, and it has changed
the way we do things.”

O

LEARN MORE ABOUTTHE MWF'S
PROGRAMS AND POSITIONS AT
WWW.MWEMB.CA.
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